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ARTKIPELAGO.COM ONLINE COURSES ON CREATIVE 

MUSIC INDUSTRY 

 
To  Schools Division Superintendents 

 

1. This has reference to the herewith DepEd Memorandum OULAPP No. Q-077, 

s. 2022 dated March 16, 2022 relative to DepEd’s partnership with the 

National Commission for Culture and Arts (NCAA) which conducted the virtual 

2021 Sining Pangkabuhayan para sa Kabataan last November 24 – 26, 2021. 

 

2. With the partnership of DepEd and NCAA inviting the collaboration of 

Artkipelago, an institution in Music Business, the conceptualization regarding 

the music industry, its process and importance to the creative industry is now 

being offered as an educational platform to allow learners and interested 

individuals to explore their creativity. 

3. The invitation is open to interested teachers and learners to enroll on their 
preferred courses through the website https://www.artkipelago.com/. 

 
 

4. For further queries, please contact Dianara P.Joson, External Partnership 
Service  thru dianara.joson@deped.gov.ph  and Twinky Lagdameo thru 
twinky@artkipelago.com  

 
5. Wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired. 

 

 

 FRANCIS CESAR B. BRINGAS 
Regional Director 

 
 

Incl.:  as stated  
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